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January 25, 2018 
 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of Amendment #1 to an Intergovernmental Agreement with  
Health Share of Oregon to provide Behavioral Health Services to members  

Enrolled with the Oregon Health Plan (OHP) 
 

Purpose/Outcomes The purpose of this agreement is to provide Behavioral Health 
Services to Health Share of Oregon members enrolled in the Oregon 
Health Plan (OHP). 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

The total amount of the agreement is unknown, because the number 
of clients who will be enrolled in OHP and assigned to Clackamas 
County Health Centers Division (CCHCD). Cannot be projected with 
certainty.  No County General funds are involved. 

Funding Source No County General Funds are involved. This is a revenue agreement 
where fees for services are received by the Health Centers clinics. 

Duration Effective January 1, 2018 – until terminated 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Efficient and effective Services 
2. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities 

Previous Board 
Action 

The Board last reviewed and approved this agreement on June 23, 
2016 agenda item A1. 

Contact Person Tracy Garell, Behavioral Health Clinic Manager – 503-723-4803 

Contract No. 7666-01 
 

BACKGROUND: 
The Clackamas County Health Centers Division (CCHCD) of the Health, Housing & Human Services 
Department requests the approval of a revenue agreement with Health Share of Oregon for the purpose of 
providing Behavioral Health Services. 
 

This amendment outlines definitions of terms used and redefines the reporting requirements obligated to 
CCHCD. Additionally, it will allow Health Share to refer their clients enrolled in the Oregon Health Plan 
(OHP) to CCHCD for treatment services. 
 

This is a revenue contract for CCHCD. The total amount of the agreement is unknown because the number 
of authorized referrals cannot be projected with certainty.  No County General Funds are involved. The 
agreement is effective January 1, 2018 and will continue until terminated.  This document was reviewed by 
County Counsel on November 7, 2017. 
 

Recommendation 
Staff recommends the Board approval of this amendment and authorizes Richard Swift, H3S Director to 
sign on behalf of Clackamas County. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Richard Swift, Director 
Health, Housing and Human Services 
























































































